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We’re on the way to Extreme Rules and because of course it
does, Main Event becomes more and more like its traditional
self. There is very little taking place on this show that you
need to see and that should not be a surprise to anyone paying
attention. This is how Main Event goes and I don’t think there
is any reason to think otherwise. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Dana Brooke vs. Doudrop

Dana can’t power her around for a change and gets shoved into
the corner. A running shoulder bounces off of Doudrop but a
headscissors manages to take her down. Back up and Doudrop
runs her over but Dana kicks her in the head. For some reason
Dana thinks a suplex is a good idea, with Doudrop shoving her
away without much trouble.

Back up and Dana’s tornado DDT is countered into a suplex but
Doudrop’s next suplex is countered into a small package for
another near fall. A running splash in the corner sets up a
missed Cannonball though and Brooke is back with a sitout
bulldog. Brooke misses the Swanton though and it’s the running
seated crossbody to finish for Doudrop at 4:58.

Rating: D+. What else were you expecting here? There isn’t
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much that can be done with Doudrop outside of a match like
this and it worked out about as well as it could have. I’m
glad to have Brooke back but I think we are long past the
point of expecting her to be able to get up to the next level.
Sometimes it just isn’t going to happen and I think we have
long since been at that point with her.

We look at Finn Balor challenging Roman Reigns for the
Universal Title.

From Smackdown.

Universal Title: Finn Balor vs. Roman Reigns

Balor is challenging, but here are the Usos to jump him before
the bell. The big beatdown is on and Balor is left laying
until the Street Profits come in to chase the Usos off. Reigns
comes out for the match and we take a break. Back with Balor
saying he can go so we get the Big Match Intros. Reigns is
smart enough to throw Balor down onto the bad ribs to start as
the ribs are banged up again. Balor tries to fight back but
charges into an uppercut. A spinebuster plants him again and
we take a break.

Back with Reigns missing the Superman Punch, allowing Balor to
hit a Pele for a breather. Balor starts the comeback but gets
sent outside to cut him off again. Reigns gets pulled down
into the ring skirt though and Balor hammers away, including
the big flip dive. They head back inside where the Coup de
Grace misses, allowing Reigns to hit the Superman Punch for
two. Balor is back up with 1916 for two of his own and the
Coup de Grace connects for a VERY close two. The kickout
includes a low blow and Reigns hammers away on the downed
Balor, setting up the guillotine choke to retain at 10:31.

Rating: B-. There wasn’t the most drama here but the Coup de
Grace near fall was quite good. They have an out for Balor
with the Usos’ attack and that could set up the rematch. What
we got here was good though and it felt like a main event,



which is what they were shooting for with this one. Balor
isn’t going to be hurt off a loss to Reigns, so it isn’t some
career stopper for him either.

Post match Reigns and Heyman go to leave, but the lights
flicker a bit. Reigns isn’t sure what that was to end the
show.

From Raw.

Women’s Title: Nia Jax vs. Charlotte

Charlotte is defending and Nia has Shayna Baszler in her
corner. The bell rings and Shayna grabs the mic, saying that
she’s interested in seeing if Jax is going to choke. Charlotte
jumps Nia and it turns into quite the scrap as we try to
recreate last week. Nia tells her to pull her hair and
Charlotte bails while seeming to throw in a crotch chop.
Charlotte grabs her title and goes to leave but stops to yell
at Shayna.

That’s enough for Nia to pull her inside and run Charlotte
over. A superplex is countered into a powerbomb out of the
corner to give Charlotte two and we take a break. Back with
Charlotte hitting(ish) her moonsault to the floor but she has
to stop and yell at Shayna. They head inside again where Nia
hits a headbutt into a splash in the corner before taking
Charlotte up top. Shayna offers another distraction though and
Charlotte hits a super Natural Selection to retain at 8:42.

Rating: C-. I’m not sure what to think of this one but it’s
nice to see Nia and Shayna seemingly being FINALLY ready to
split. Charlotte and Nia teased another worked shoot deal here
and while it wasn’t good, it was on a different planet than
last week’s all time disaster. Charlotte gets away from Nia
for now (in theory) and that’s the best thing for everyone
involved.

Post match Alexa Bliss pops up on screen to invite Charlotte



to come to the Playground. Lillie wants to try on one of the
robes! Charlotte says no, with Alexa asking if Charlotte knows
what it’s like to be stuck with a maniac. Bliss: “Of course
you do. You’re a Flair.”. They’ll just bring the Playground to
her, so here is Alexa, with Lillie, in the ring. Charlotte
asks if Bliss wants a title match and says fine, but this is
her playground.

Cedric Alexander vs. Ricochet

Feeling out process to start with Cedric going after the arm.
That lasts for all of three seconds as Ricochet is back up to
start flipping away. A cradle gives Ricochet two and it’s time
to chop it out. Ricochet gets the better of things but they
head to the apron where Alexander shoves him into the post.

We take a break and come back with Alexander kicking him
between the shoulders for two. The chinlock goes on for a
short while until Ricochet fights up with a kick to the head.
A dropkick puts Alexander down and the springboard clothesline
makes it worse. Alexander is back up with a Michinoku Driver
for two of his own but Ricochet grabs a cradle for two more.
Back up and Ricochet grabs a not perfect looking poisonrana
into the Recoil for the pin at 9:13.

Rating: C+. I don’t think it’s any surprise that these two are
going to have a good match against each other, but it would be
a surprise to see them getting to do something else. For the
life of me I can’t imagine Ricochet wanting to stick around
WWE at this rate and could you really blame him for wanting to
leave? He is that talented and this is about as good as it
gets for him. Maybe that changes in the future, but why would
I really believe that is going to be the case?

From Raw.

Tag Team Turmoil

RKBro is watching at ringside and New Day is in at #1 and the



Viking Raiders are in at #2. Kofi jumps over Ivar a few times
to start and elbows him into the corner. Ivar sends him into
the corner instead though and Erik drives Ivar into Kofi for
the big crash. Back up and Kofi slips away, allowing the tag
to Woods. That’s fine with Erik, who sends Woods flying with a
suplex. Woods is back with a tornado DDT into a superkick,
with Kofi adding a spinning kick to the head for two.

Erik sends Kofi outside but Woods blocks the knee and comes up
with a discus forearm. Kofi comes back in and dives onto the
Vikings on the floor, only to be caught and thrown into Woods
as we take a break. Back with Kofi striking away at both
Raiders and hitting the Boom Drop on Erik. Ivar comes back in
for the springboard elbow/belly to back suplex combination for
a near fall. A hurricanrana gets Kofi out of trouble though
and it’s back to Woods…who is powerbombed by Erik. The top
rope splash gets two but Kofi takes out Ivar, allowing Woods
to small package Erik to advance at 10:06.

Jinder Mahal and Veer, with Shanky, are in at #3 and Woods
hits a fast high crossbody for two on Mahal. Veer comes in to
run Woods over but Kofi gets cut off by Shanky on the floor as
we take a break. Back with Woods kicking Mahal away and Kofi
coming in with a kick to the head. Everything breaks down and
Daybreak gets rid of Mahal and Veer at 17:17 total.

Lucha House Party, with new music, is in at #4. The luchadors
start fast and moonsault off the apron onto New Day on the
floor. Metalik splashes Woods from Dorado’s shoulders and
Dorado wins a chop off. Dorado goes up for a high crossbody
but Woods seems to counter into a Codebreaker….I think.

Commentary doesn’t seem too sure either but Metalik cuts off
the tag anyway. The tag goes through a few seconds later
anyway though and Kofi comes in with the top rope splash to
Metalik’s back. Woods comes back in and gets taken down again,
with Dorado hitting a moonsault for two with Kofi making the
save. Woods cuts Dorado off with a faceplant though and Kofi



cuts off the save for the pin at 21:46.

Mace and T-Bar are in at #5 and we take another break. Back
again with Woods fighting out of Mace’s chinlock but getting
chopped back up against the ropes. A running knee in the
corner sets up a nerve hold to keep Woods in trouble. T-Bar
comes in with an elbow to the face and a chinlock of his own
as this is grinding pretty badly. Woods kicks his way to
freedom but T-Bar sends Kingston into the barricade to cut him
off. That leaves T-Bar to load up Feast Your Eyes, which is
countered into a rollup to give Woods the pin at 30:15.

Hold on though as the big beatdown is on from Mace and T-Bar
until Mansoor and Mustafa Ali are in at #6. Mansoor goes after
Mace and T-Bar out of sportsmanship while Ali stays on the
floor and asks what he’s doing. Mace and T-Bar wreck Ali and
Mansoor, which somehow isn’t a DQ because reasons.

Mace holds up the steps and Mansoor is sent into them as Graves
says Mace and T-Bar can’t be disqualified. That’s not how DQ’s
work but it’s not like consistency matters in WWE. Everyone is
down and we take another break, coming back with….well the
match is on hiatus actually, as Sonya Deville and Adam Page
have ruled that they will continue after New Day and
Mansoor/Ali have had a breather.

From Raw.

Tag Team Turmoil

RKBro is at ringside again. We’ll continue with New Day vs.
Mansoor/Mustafa Ali as Ali low bridges Kofi to the floor to
put New Day in trouble. Woods comes back with a dropkick to
Ali’s back though and Kofi grabs a superplex (off of Mansoor’s
back) on Ali to send him outside. Woods’ back is too banged up
for a fireman’s carry so Mansoor wants to give him a break but
Ali tags himself in and kicks away. Kofi is right back in for
a high crossbody on Ali but going after Mansoor takes too much
time. Ali gets in a superkick and goes up top, only to miss



the 450. Trouble in Paradise into Woods’ top rope elbow
finishes Ali at 4:18.

AJ Styles/Omos are in at #7 and we come back after a break
with Woods being whipped into the corner to damage his back
even more. Omos comes in to stand on Woods’ back and send him
into the corner again. A running splash from behind crushes
Woods again and Styles grabs the chinlock. Woods fights up and
sends Styles outside before a double clothesline gives us a
double breather. Omos knocks Kofi out of the air though and we
take a break. Back with Kofi hitting Trouble in Paradise for
two on AJ with Omos making the save. With Woods down, the
Styles Clash finishes Kofi at 11:42.

Bobby Lashley and MVP are in at #8 to complete the field and
it’s Lashley vs. AJ to get going. Lashley kicks him into the
corner but AJ is back up with the Phenomenal Blitz into the
Pele. Styles might have banged up his ankle though and it’s
off to Omos to face Lashley. Omos wants the test of strength
but has to pull his arms back in so Lashley can reach both
hands.

The fans are WAY behind Lashley as he drives Omos into the
corner for the shoulders to the ribs. Lashley can’t suplex him
though and Omos picks him up for a delayed gordbuster. Lashley
heads outside and starts yelling at Orton, allowing AJ to dive
off of the announcers’ table onto both of them. Omos sends
Riddle into the barricade and AJ takes out MVP. Back in and
the Phenomenal Forearm misses Lashley, who spears AJ down for
the pin and the title shot at 27:50 (2:28:27 total).

Rating: C+. That’s for both parts of the match as I try to
figure out what I thought of the whole thing. It was certainly
good with solid action and a nice story with New Day, but at
the same time, it wasn’t like there were more than three teams
with a real shot at winning. You knew it would be AJ/Omos, New
Day or Lashley/MVP, and it wasn’t going to be New Day as soon
as they started. What we got was good and I understand the



break in the middle (a match that long is going to tank
ratings in a hurry without one), but it was about a third of
the show and that’s a long time on any one match.

Post match Omos gives Lashley the double chokeslam before
leaving. Lashley gets up and it’s an RKO to leave Lashley
laying to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. It’s another Main Event and this time
around they had a lot to cover from the previous shows. Even a
clipped version of Tag Team Turmoil is better than nothing and
it isn’t like there was anything else to to cover from the
show. Hopefully we are going to get something a little more
interesting on the way to Extreme Rules though, because this
wasn’t all that great.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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